
‭Trinity Church News February 2025‬

‭Services at 10.30 a.m.‬

‭2‬‭nd‬ ‭Morning service led by Paul Bussey‬

‭9‬‭th‬ ‭Morning service and Holy Communion led by‬
‭Rev Roz Page‬

‭16‬‭th‬ ‭Morning service led by John Blamires from the Gideons‬

‭23‬‭rd‬ ‭Morning service led by Marina Woodhead‬

‭Events at Trinity in February 2025‬
‭Every‬

‭Tuesday‬
‭Toddler Group (no groups during school holidays)‬

‭9 a.m. to 11.15am‬

‭Every‬
‭Wednesday‬

‭Friendship Group‬
‭2 p.m. to 4 p.m.‬

‭1‬‭st‬ ‭Saturday‬
‭of the month‬ ‭Souper Lunch – see overleaf for full details‬

‭11‬‭th‬ ‭Circuit Leisure Group Walk 10.30 a.m. Holmbridge –‬
‭check lunch details‬

‭18‬‭th‬ ‭Toddler Group (no groups in school holidays)‬
‭9 a.m. to 11.15 a.m.‬

‭18‬‭th‬ ‭Fun Craft Day at Trinity from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.‬

‭Trinity Contacts‬

‭Minister‬ ‭Rev Roz Page‬ ‭542541‬ ‭rosamunde.page@gmail.com‬

‭Secretary‬ ‭Jane Armitage‬ ‭665990‬ ‭janearmitage6@gmail.com‬

‭Room‬
‭Bookings‬ ‭Karen Stannard‬ ‭664648‬

‭Website‬ ‭Joan Vevers‬ ‭664423‬ ‭trinitychurchhonley.co.uk‬

‭Prayer‬
‭requests‬ ‭Anne Horton‬ ‭662395‬ ‭mrs.anne.m.horton@gmail.co‬‭m‬

‭What’s on in February at Trinity‬

‭FUN CRAFT DAY:‬‭18th February 10 a.m. and 3 p.m.  This is for accompanied‬
‭children up to 11 years old.‬

‭SOUPER LUNCHES:‬‭First Saturday of each month at 12.30 p.m.‬
‭Margaret Sheppard’s idea is for us to meet informally for a get together to‬
‭enjoy a choice from two soups, served with bread and followed by coffee, tea‬
‭and biscuits.  A different church friend will be making the soup each month.‬
‭Do support this new venture and bring friends along to join us.  A SMALL‬
‭donation would be welcomed, but there is no charge.‬

‭CLIVE MARSHAL‬‭L Sadly, we have heard of the death of Clive Marshall on‬
‭21st December 2024. Many members and friends will remember Clive who,‬
‭along with his late wife Barbara, attended Trinity Church for a good number‬
‭of years. Clive was a very active member of the steering Committee when the‬
‭three Honley non-conformist churches joined together to make Trinity‬
‭Church. In our recent exhibition of photographic memorabilia several photos‬
‭which included Clive were on display. A condolence card has been sent to‬
‭his family from everyone at Trinity Church.‬

‭FORGET ME NOT TRUST:‬‭At our Carol Service on 22nd December the‬
‭collection for the Forget Me Not Children’s Hospice totalled £137.80, and so‬
‭£150 has been sent on to them. This has been acknowledged by email, but‬
‭when the thank you letter arrives from them it will be put up on the board for‬
‭everyone to see.‬

‭CHURCH  MEETINGS‬‭: 12th FEBRUARY –10.30 a.m.‬
‭You are all invited to the MEMBERS’ MEETING, which is open to all who‬
‭attend Trinity.‬

‭And finally,‬‭THANK YOU‬‭to those involved with helping with decorating and‬
‭welcoming friends into the church over Christmas.  This was very much‬
‭appreciated.‬
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